
Capital Improvement Committee Meeting Summary 
September 7, 2016 

 
 

Attendees:  Ron Broas, Peggy Kelland, John Lumia, Jen Oppenheim, Maureen Primrose, Robert Rubin, Ed 
Sloshower, Antonietta St. George, Amy Watkins and Phillip Zemke (Rhinebeck Architecture) 
 
 
 
Phil Zemke of Rhinebeck Architecture gave a presentation on the 2016 Capital Project Schematic Design.   
The Design Report included details of the budget the school district had to work with.   The scope of work to 
include site improvements, accessibility improvements, sports improvements at the high schools, music, drama 
and art improvements and facility improvements. 
The Project schedule was reviewed and other project that have been requested.  After the presentation Phil 
explained what our next steps will be. 
 
The Capital Committee asked questions throughout the presentation and made suggestions for the design teams 
to look at before the final scope is completed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 4, 2016, 10:00am at The District Office 


